
UNITED STATES 

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 


WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 

August 8,2012 

Mr. Timothy S. Rausch 
Senior Vice President and Chief Nuclear Officer 
PPL Susquehanna, LLC 
769 Salem Boulevard 
NUCSB3 
Berwick, PA 18603-0467 

SUBJECT: 	 SUSQUEHANNA STEAM ELECTRIC STATION, UNITS 1 AND 2 ­
WITHDRAWAL OF RELIEF REQUEST NO. 3RR-19 (TAC NOS. ME8521 AND 
ME8522) 

Dear Mr. Rausch: 

By letter dated April 24, 2012,1 PPL Susquehanna, LLC, Inc. (PPL) submitted a relief request for 
Susquehanna Steam Electric Station, Units. 1 and 2 (SSES). The proposed relief request would 
revise the inspection requirements for certain reactor pressure vessel (RPV) nozzle-to-vessel 
welds and nozzle inner radii from those based on American Society of Mechanical Engineers 
Boiler and Pressure Vessel Code (ASME Code), Section XI to an alternative based on ASME 
Code Case N-702, "Alternative Requirements for Boiling Water Reactor (BWR) Nozzle Inner 
Radius and Nozzle-to-Shell Welds." Subsequently, by letter dated August 3,2012,2 you 
requested to withdraw the relief request due to SSES exceeding a design assumption used in 
the technical basis for Code Case N-702. 

The purpose of this letter is to advise that the above-cited application is being treated as 
withdrawn and the associated TACs will be closed. 

If you have any questions please contact me at 301-415-1603. 

I 

Carleen J nders Project Manager 
Plant Lic ing Branch 1-2 
Division 0 perating Reactor Licensing 
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 

Docket Nos. 50-387 and 50-388 

cc: Distribution via Listserv 

1 Agencywide Document Access and Management System (ADAMS) Accession No. ML 12115A200 
2 ADAMS Accession No. ML 12216A095 
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Sincerely, 
/ra/ 
Carleen J. Sanders Project Manager 
Plant Licensing Branch 1-2 
Division of Operating Reactor Licensing 
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 
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cc: Distribution via Listserv 
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2 ADAMS Accession No. ML 12216A095 
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